

The Scoop

A publication of the Town of Carnduff

October 2018 Issue #10

Hard to believe summer has come and gone. We hope all of our residents had a wonderful summer. We hope you enjoy this edition of "The Scoop". If there is something you would like to see in our quarterly newsletter be sure to let us know!

LAGOON PROGRESS UPDATE

Work continues to progress on the lagoon project. We have requested a slight scope change to the project from the government and are awaiting those details before finalizing the plans for the second pumping station. We anticipate the project to wrap up in 2019.

FIRE HYDRANT FALL LINE FLUSHING Tuesday, October 23rd from 6-9 pm Thank you to the Fire Department for performing this maintenance! You may experience low pressure and discolouration during this process

NOTIFICATION SYSTEM

By now more residents are aware of the Everbridge Notification system.

This is the system the Town and R.M. utilize to notify residents about emergency situations or other important matters.

As we utilize the system more, we are becoming more aware of the administrative side of the system and how things work. We would like to ask residents to PLEASE confirm when they receive a message. We ask this for two reasons.

ONE – once you confirm the message, the system is to stop trying to contact you. Example: If you have your first choice of contact by text to your cell phone and your second choice of contact your home phone, the system will first text you and if you do not confirm, it will continue trying to reach you at your home phone. By confirming you have received the message by text, the system should not be phoning your home phone.

TWO – in a high priority situation (ie: boil water advisory or emergent evacuation order), administration will utilize the reports to confirm who has received the message and how has not. Using the boil water advisory as an example, if we send a message that your residence is on a boil water advisory and you do not confirm you have received it,

administration must then hand deliver the notice or tape it to your door. By confirming you receive the message, it saves time and cost. Using the emergent evacuation example, if there was a mandatory evacuation and you received the message and do not confirm, we then have to send our emergency service personnel into a potentially dangerous situation unnecessarily.

If you are unsure if you are receiving the messages or if we have your current information, please



contact the office at 306-482-3300 and we would be happy to check. We are continually performing

maintenance to the contacts to try to keep the database up to date however we require residents to contact us if their information changes.

REMINDER

2018 Property
Taxes are due
December 31st

Taxes remaining unpaid after
December 31st are subject to a 10%
Penalty.

THANK YOU to Affinity Credit Union Southeast District Council funding for the \$15,000 towards the **Fast Centennial Arena Bleacher Project!**

SNOW REMOVAL

With snow just around the corner we would like to remind residents when removing snow that it MUST stay on



property. Snow is be put on

other residential or public property.

We would also like to ask residents to try to refrain from parking on the street in order to allow for efficient snow removal of our streets.

Winter Landfill Hours

Effective Nov. 1st

Tuesday & Thursday 2-5 pm

> Saturday 9am-Noon

REC REPORT

Greetings from the Carnduff Recreation Board! My name is Chantelle Trimble, I'm your new Recreation Director / Facilities Manager. My office is located at the North end of the Dean Fraser Community Centre. To contact the Recreation Board, please call 306-339-7687 email recboard@carnduff.ca.

Did you know there's a Ladies Fitness Centre at the Dean Fraser Community Centre - if you would like more information contact the Recreation Board. The Food Bank is also here and always looking for donations - the donation drop off is located just inside the West doors. The wonderful children and staff at the Carnduff Community Daycare busy have been crafting Halloween. And the Gymnastics Club keeps the gym busy every weekday evening with all the different programs they offer.

As things shut down for the season at the Carnduff Ball Facility, the Carnduff Golf Course, the Carnduff Ag Society, and the Carnduff Swimming Pool, things are revving up at the Carnduff Fast Centennial Arena!

Carnduff just hosted its annual SHA Officials Clinic. Kim Casavant is back on October 20 & 21 to lead another Stride, Acceleration & Transition Skating Camp. If you would like more information or to

register check out the Carnduff Rec Board the Carnduff or Centennial Arena Facebook page or the contact Board. Power Skating and Conditioning Camps are

Hockey

winding down as

the

Leagues start gearing up. Make sure to check out the Carnduff Fast Centennial Arena Schedule on the Town Carnduff αf website www.carnduff.ca. Simply click on Resources in the Menu and then Rec Schedules. You can bookmark this on your device to have quick up to date access! Grab your toque and mitts and come on down to the Arena - be sure to check out the new spectator stands!!

PSSST.....A 'BIG THANK YOU' to those of you that put countless hours volunteer work into our



community facilities and programs!!!!:)

Recreation

Christmas & New Year's Holiday Office Hours

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
24	25	26	27	28
8 a.m. to Noon	CLOSED	CLOSED	Regular Hours	Regular Hours
31	1	2	3	4
Regular Hours	CLOSED	Regular Hours	Regular Hours	Regular Hours